MYHA Board of Directors

Meeting Minutes
May , 2011
Dunn County Ice Arena
Meeting was called to order at 7:02 p.m. by President Scott Strong.  Mission and vision were read by Jane Strong.  Role call was taken.  MYHA board members present were: Scott Strong, LeAnne Talberg, Michelle Klass, Sarah Card, Pam Entorf, Beth Janvrin, Lissa Marsolek, Lori Paulson, Tim Rowan, Jane Strong.  MYHA board member not present was Brent Miller.

Member Comments: None

Secretary’s Report:

Minutes from previous meeting have been approved via email and will be posted to the website.

Treasurer’s Report:
Motion was made by Jane Strong to approve Treasurer’s Report as presented, second by Sarah Card.  Motion approved.
Ice Board Update:

Pam Entorf gave an update on the Ice Board meeting tonight.

President Report:

New committee assignments were determined for the upcoming season.  The open committees for the 2011-2012 season are Hockey Ops and Communications.  Discussion was held and Sarah Card has agreed to take charge of the Communication committee and Lissa Marsolek has agreed to chair the Hockey Ops committee.
Secretary position was offered to LeAnne Talberg.  She accepted the nomination and was approved by all board members present.
Treasurer’s position was offered to Michelle Klass.  She accepted the nomination and was approved by all board members present.
A Board chair position became vacant.  The board member asked to retain their position.  The Board member did not receive 2/3 majority vote to retain their position. 

There is an open position of Vice President.  No applicants at this time.

Scott Strong addressed several issues of communication within the association.  Urged board members to listen to members concerns without indicating judgement.  Don’t bcc on communication, it will come back to bite you.

Think outside the box.  Just because we have “always done it this way” doesn’t mean we cannot try a different way.  Urged updated fundraising ideas.  Some ideas for other fundraising sources are calender raffles, car raffle, casino night, pond hockey tournament.

Scott would like to use Image Makers from Saint Paul to create new banners for the rink.  Cost would be $139 each.  Will talk to Dale Weber about building a trophy case to showcase MYHA achievements.
General Ops:  Lori Paulson
Lori distributed an analysis of completed assessment hours for last season.  Will be used for planning purposes for next year.  Lori will be meeting with a committee in the next month to work on online registration.
Concessions: Open
No update at this time.

Tournament:  Pam Entrof
Would like to have preseason scrambles again this year.  Will schedule as soon as it is determined when the ice will go in.
Scheduling/Equipment: Tim Rowan

Kristi Hendrickson will be scheduler again for next year.  Scott Weber, Tiny Lechler, Sheri Plater will handle equipment.  It was agreed that new jersies will be ordered for the Peewee  level for next year.

Fundraising:  Jane Strong

No update at this time.

Ice and Recognition:  Brent Miller

No update at this time.

Hockey Ops:  Lissa Marsolek

Coaching evaluation process was discussed.  Changes for next year were suggested
Meettng adjourned Tim Rowan. Second by Sarah Card.  All voted in favor and meeting was adjourned at 8:48 p.m.
